Acevedo, Me&an

From: Manthorne, David@Wildlife <David.Manthorne@wildlife.ca.gov>

Sent: Friday, May 26, 2023 2:49 PM

To: Acevedo, Megan

Cc: Johnson, Cliff

Subject: RE: App#12468: APN: 210-072-009

Attachments: NOV_042523_HUM_MJ_210-072-009_Moffitt_Mule_Creek_OID3919_FINAL.docx.pdf
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email was sent from an EXTERNAL source. Please take care when clicking links or opening
attachments.

Hi Megan,

The CAV is consistent with the quick measurements that | made based on the 2015 imagery. Thank you for the revision.
Attached is an NOV and LSA non-compliance letter issued to the applicant on May 23, 2023. Ideally the applicant would
address these violations and obtain good standing prior to cultivating. In terms of the restocking requirement for
conifer, | concur that it seems odd to restock with conifer when there is conifer encroachment concerns in the oak
woodland forest. CDFW would prefer additional conifer removal if allowed instead of the requirement to replant
conifers. | recognize this requirement may be part of the ordinance, and may be automatically required, but we wanted
to provide that feedback. CDFW is concerned that the applicant may not address the non-compliance and violations and
request come condition to ensure the violations and non-compliance are addressed to achieve or maintain good
standing with Humboldt County. | appreciate the opportunity to comment on this project.

Thank you




